CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 16th September 2020 at 8pm online on the Zoom platform.
Present:  Councillors, Juliet Davies (Chair), Tim Corvin, Joan Lherbier, Paul Wright, Ellie White, Alan Booth
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk), Councillor Birchley, V Mistry (member of the public)
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received from Councillors Keen, Kemp and County Councillor MacBean 

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 29th July 2020 and 30 August 2020
The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting held on 29th July 2020 and 30 August 2020

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

Councillor Corvin declared an interest in planning item PL/20/2268/FA – Pondfield House, Bellingdon

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

· None

	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
·  None

	

	6.
	Update from County Councillors
· Employment is down 10% in the county.

· Still waiting for the drains to be examined at the Pednor Loop. 
· There is a 33% loss in corporation investments. 

· Covid-19 is still very low currently at 14 / 100,000 people.
	

	7.
	Matters arising
1. Community Boards / Village Forum – Councillors Davies and Lherbier agreed that the administration for the Village Forum and Community Board seems a bit confused. The next Village Forum is on 17 September 2020. Councillors are disappointed at the organisation of both the meetings, as well as lack of communication and distribution. There is also a concern over the lack of meetings despite being six months through the year.

	

	8.

(a)
	Matters for Discussion

Lockdown/Coronet WhatsApp groups – The Council resolved to continue with Parish Council Meetings online via zoom for the foreseeable future in line with guidance from BALC. Continuing to perform a vital function. Lots of ideas floating about ideas for the future. There is another food collection on the 19 September. The group continues to grow in members, thanks to Cllr Jones and his wife.

	

	(b)
(c)


	Road closures / speeding updates – Speeding – More fly tipping is happening at Pednor Bottom. Councillor Birchley was sent an email asking if funding could be used for a camera in the fly tipping hot spots. The fly tipping has been reported on to the Bucks website. The camera would be hidden to try and capture vehicle registration. Fly tipping may have increased due to the Council’s decision to start charging for domestic waste to be deposited at Bucks recycling centres. The clerk to send a response to Bucks County in regards to the Fly Tipping and whether charges at recycling centres in the county can be reviewed. The Council also to look at a funding application through the Community Boards.
Speeding through the village – Councillor Lherbier confirmed that the sentinel camera is still being calibrated. Training sessions will happen in Chesham Community Hall. There is a concern that there are more instances of dangerous driving in the parishes particularly around the smaller country lane and maybe look to reduce the speed limit and perhaps enquire at the Village Forum / Community Forum. Cllr Jones stated that he was looking to push at the Community Board to purchase approximately ten speed cameras in the Chesham area.

	

	(d)
(e)
	Funding application at the Village Forum / Community Boards – One of the concerns that parishes raised is the lack of information available on these applications for the parishes, but there has been an application from Chesham. The clerk to ask the administrators, Cllr Davies ask at the Village Forum, Cllr Lherbier to ask at the Community Boards and Cllr Birchley at Bucks Council in order to find out further information.
Franklin Field playground – Cllr Jones, Davies and Booth had a meeting with Mr M Broad of Buckinghamshire Council proposing taking over ownership and maintenance of Franklin Field. The Parish Council in principle agreed to take this proposal forward and write to Mr Broad confirming the Council’s intentions, however will also need to ascertain the views of Cllr Keen. Bucks Council should be refunding the PC for grass cutting in the parish. The clerk to source three quotes for grass cutting on the field. Once a quote has been agreed. All invoices need to be sent to David Stow to reimburse the Parish Council. 

	

	(f)
(g)

(h)

(i)

(j)
(k)
8.
	Braid Wood Bridleway – No action has taken place on the clearing of the driveway. The Clerk to chase.
Noticeboards – The noticeboard keys have arrived and been delivered to councillors.
MVAS replacement battery – Battery has been delivered, is being charged and will be up on the 17 September 2020. Look to create a timetable for going into each village
Progress of website – Clerk to add previous minutes to the website.
Parish sustainability – The Council welcomed Mrs V Mistry to the meeting. Cllr Corvin updated that they are still figuring out what initiatives and activities can be implemented in the Parish. Sustainable Chesham agreement for a delivery of 300 trees and are looking for areas to put them in. If anyone has any suggestions of venues for these to let them know. Mrs Mistry updated that there were a few suggestions could look at including switching energy suppliers. One topic was that a number of parishioners are off the grid for gas and have oil which is potentially polluting. One area to look at is when these boilers are needing replacing to look at more energy efficient options.
Meeting Dates – The clerk confirmed the meeting dates have been sent out and are on the Website.
Planning
	BD


	
	
	

	
	Decisions for noting
Case Number

Property

Proposal

PC Comments

Status

PL/20/1343/FA

Land at Weedon Hill

New access, temporary engineering works and siting of office/restroom, surfacing for parking, etc

Objection, detrimental to AONB

Withdrawn  

PL/20/1486/FA

Chartridge End Farm

Agricultural storage building

Neutral 

Conditional permission

PL/20/1569/FA

Grange Farm, Chartridge

Conversion of former Turkey Barn to form 2 dwellings, etc 
Neutral

Conditional permission

PL/20/1834/FA

378 Chartridge Lane

Construction of new double garage to front, extensions, etc
Neutral

Conditional permission

PL/20/1927/FA

1 Pednor Cottage, Pednor

Timber-clad outbuilding

Object

Conditional permission

PL/20/2097/AGN and PL/20/2105/AGN

Lower Hundridge Farm, Hyde End

Agricultural Barns

Neutral 

Both OK, prior approval not required


	

	
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to Bucks Council:
Case Number
Property
Proposal
PC Decision
PC Comments
PL/20/2122/FA

Parsons Cottage, Hyde Heath

Outbuilding in rear garden following demolition of existing

Neutral
PL/20/2268/FA

Pondfield House, Bellingdon

Conversion of existing outbuilding to independent dwelling

Neutral
PL/20/2543/FA

Hawridge View, Ramscote Lane, Bellingdon

Single storey side extension

Neutral
The Parish Council noted that on the location plan the plan omits the house that has been built recently adjacent to Hawridge view. This therefore does not show the density of property that the application will create in the area.
PL/20/2598/FA

Lower Hundridge Farm, Hyde End

Extension to previously granted agricultural machinery store and workshop

Neutral
PL/20/2723/FA

The Heights, Bellingdon

Roof extension to create new first floor, new porch

Neutral

	

	
	
	

	
	Appeals

None.


	

	
	Any other planning matters

None

	

	9.
	Finance

	

	(a)
(b)


	Budget monitoring 2020/21
The finances up to 31 August 2020 were distributed and confirmed by all present. Cllr Wright confirmed that he had carried out random testing of the accounts and cheques issued.
Councillor Davies advised that the process had been started to transfer the funds from the Parish Council’s NatWest bank account into the Parish Council’s Lloyds account. The forms have been signed and handed into the bank.

The clerk also confirmed that he has contacted the National Savings and Investments to enquire about transferring the funds to the Lloyds account.

Bank balances: 31 August 2020

Lloyds Treasurer: £12,313.50
Savings Account: £226.30
New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

(i) DCK Payroll: £25.00 – July payroll (Cheque 926)

(ii) Bobs Damerell: £480.80 – July Clerk Salary (Cheque 927)
(iii) HMRC: £5.40 – July Clerk PAYE (Cheque 928)

(iv) Bobs Damerell: £27.78 – July Clerk Home working Allowance (Cheque 929)
(v) SWARCO: £ - MvAS battery (Cheque 930)

(vi) Bobs Damerell: £21.12 – Noticeboard keys (Cheque 931)

(vii) DCK Payroll: £30.00 – August payroll (Cheque 932)
(viii) Bobs Damerell: £480.80 – August Clerk Salary (Cheque 933)

(ix) HMRC: £5.40 – August Clerk PAYE (Cheque 934)

(x) Bobs Damerell: £27.78 – August Clerk Home working Allowance (Cheque 935)

	

	10.
	Any other business

· No further business
Date of next meeting

Wednesday 13 October 2020 at 8pm online meeting

	



There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.18pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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